
MINUTES   OF  THE  MEETING  HELD  ON  TUESDAY  10TH  MAY  2016. 

PRESENT: 

Dave  Cooper  -  Chairman Steve  Gregg  -  Vice  Chairman 
John Arnold  -  Secretary Midi Arnold  -  Treasurer 
Bob  Budd  -  Autotest  Championship  Secretary Steve  Courts  -  Trials  Championship  Secretary 
Kevin  Witton  -  F L O   &  AWMMC  Web  Manager Ian  Jarrett  -  Training  Officer 

 
Delegates from the following clubs:  
Aston  Martin  OC B. R. M. C. B.  T.  R.  D.  A. C.S.M.A.  Midlands 
Coventry  &  Warks. Hagley  &  District Jaguar  Apprentices Mercia  Motorsports 
Midland  Automobile Midland  Hillclimb   Redditch  &  DMC Rugby 
Warwickshire  Drivers Whitchurch WSSCC  

 
 
APOLOGIES: 
Gareth  Thomas  -  Road  Rally  Secretary Stuart  Woodier  -  Stage  Championship  Secretary 
Bryn  Pound  -  Go  Motorsport David  Simons  -  MSA  Judicial   
Phil  Jones  -  FLO  Forest  of  Dean  
  
Club  delegates  from:- Bala Bath B.M.M.C. 
B. R. S. C. C. Club  Rallysport  West Devizes Dovey  Valley 
Epynt Ludlow  Castle MG  Car  Club Midland  Manor 
Oxford   Quinton Ross  &  District Telford 

 

2. MINUTES 

The minutes of the previous meeting, having been circulated to all member clubs, were  signed:   
Proposed: Kevin  Witton  -  FLO  Seconded: Rugby. 

3. MATTERS ARISING   

None,  not  covered  by  the  Agenda. 
 

4. CORRESPONDENCE   RECEIVED 

All  clubs  were  requested  to  furnish  Steve  Gregg  and  Kevin  Witton   with  their  latest e-mail  
addresses,  which  must  be  kept  up  to  date  as  all  correspondence  are  only  being   sent  by  this  
method.    
i) MSA  -  Minutes  from  MSA  Committees  &  various  Associations. 
ii) MSA  -  Forestry  charges  for  England  &  Scotland.     
iii) MSA  -  Open  letter  from  Rob  Jones  regarding  Wales  Forestry  charges 
iv) MSA  -  Scrutineers  bulletin 
v) MSA  -  Appointments:   John  Ryan  -  Technical  Director   

        Kate  Adamson  -  Safety  Director 
        Jonathan  Day  -  Director  of  Development 
        Tim  Swietochowski  -  Head  of  Communications 
        Alan  Page  -  Training  Executive 

vi) MSA  -  Rally  Future: Further  evenings  at  Llandrindod  Wells  (WAMC)  on  25/5/16   and   
   at  Exeter  (ASWMC)  on  16/6/16 

vii) MSA  -  Go  Motorsport:  Appointment  for  West  Midlands  -  Bryn  Pound. 
 
Other  correspondence: 
a) Invitation  to  all  member  clubs  from  Herefordshire  MC  to  participate  on  their  Welsh  Marches  Mini  

Epynt  Stages  -  05/06/16 
b) Invitation  from  Warrington  DMC  -  Enville  Stages  -  3rd  July  2016 



5. a) NEW MEMBER CLUBS 
2CV  GB:  
Contact: Calvin  Bradley  -  Company  Secretary 
  c/o   The  Deux  Chevaux  Club  of  Great  Britain  (2CVGB)  Limited 
  116,  Gravel  Hill,  Coventry.   CV4  9JN 
  E-mail:     secretary@2cvgb.com 
 
Proposed: David  Nursey   Seconded: Bob  Budd 

 
b) OFFICIAL CHANGES 

  The  Secretary  thanked  Steve  Gregg  for  all  his  hard  work  in  trying  to  get  the  member  clubs’  
  details  as  up  to  date  as  possible.     Several  changes  have  been  noted  and  clubs  should  refer  to  
  the  AWMMC  web-site  for  current  contacts.  
 
 c) DATE CHANGES/ADDITIONS:     

 061  Motor  Club: Road  rally  now  21st  &  22nd  May  2016. 
  

6. a) AUTOTEST  CHAMPIONSHIP  REPORT 
 Bob  Budd  reported  that  three  events  have  been  held  with  three  different  winners.     Ten  
 contenders  have  registered  so  far  for  this  years’  championship 

i) Inter-Association  Autotest: Hosted  by  S.A.C.C.     Team  to  be  arranged  by  Bob. 
ii) Inter-Association  Autosolo: Regional  Committee  decided  to  try  running  an  Autosolo  I-A  

event.   The  first  event  will  be  hosted  by  A.S.W.M.C.     Bath  MC  -  21/8/2016. 
  
b) ROAD  RALLY  CHAMPIONSHIP  REPORT 
 Gareth  had  forwarded  his  report  to  John  Arnold  -  Four  events  have  been  held  with  one  event  
 lost  -  Telford  AC’s  Moonbeam  Rally. 
 Inter-Association  2016: No  team  was  sent  by  AWMMC.      
 
c) “HEART OF ENGLAND”   CHAMPIONSHIP  REPORT 
 Stuart  and  Gemma  had  forwarded  his  report:-     Fifty  eight  contenders  have  now  registered  for  the  
 2016  Championship  with  three  events  now  held.      He  continued  by  saying  that  they  may  have  
 found  an  additional  sponsor  for  2017.     The  next  event  is  EMCOS  @  Down  Ampney  28/5/16. 
 Inter-Association  2016: Hosted  by  A.N.E.M.M.C.  -  Malton  MC  06/11/16 
 
d) CAR  TRIALS  CHAMPIONSHIP 
 Steve  reported  that  the  four  events  have  now  been  held. 

i) Inter-Association  Car  Trial: Ross  &  District  would  host  the  2016  event  on  behalf  of  
     AWMMC  -  Wye  Valley  Trial  -  26th  June  2016 

ii) Inter-Association  Sporting  Trial:  This  will  be  The  Mercian  Trial  -  Cov.  &  Warks.  -  16/10/16 
     
7. MARKETING  &  RECRUITMENT  OFFICER: 

T HIS   PO S IT IO N  IS   VA C A NT   SO   A NYO NE   INT E RE ST E D  SHO UL D  C O NT A C T   
DA VE   C O O PE R  O R  J O HN  A RNO L D .  
K E V IN  WIT T O N  HA S   A G RE E D  T O   T A K E   O VE R  T HE   UP-DA T ING   O F   O UR  
WE B -S IT E   F RO M  DA VE   C O O PE R.    SE C RE T A RIE S   SHO UL D  C O NT A C T   K E V IN  
O N  k ev in .wit t o n @rally o n lin e.c o .u k   WIT H  T HE IR  RE SUL T S   et c ..  

 
8. TRAINING  OFFICER’S  REPORT: 

Any  club  requiring  training  should  contact  Ian  direct  via  e-mail  on    ja rre tt i@ btinte rne t.com).      
 MSA  Training  for  Unlicenced  Officials  was  held  at  Telford  earlier  in  the  year  and  was  well  received  by  

the  attendees.     Compliments  to  the  MSA.  
 On-Line  Training  for  Marshals:     A  number  of  “old  hands”  will  fail  to  get  registration  unless  they  complete  

the  MSA  on-line  system  and  will  be  de-registered  in  2017.      
 



 
9. REGIONAL  MEETING: 

John Arnold  reported  that  the  meeting  is  being  held  on  Wednesday  18th  May  2016.   
 Rallies  Committee:   No  minutes  yet  issued. 

 
11. TREASURY  REPORT: 

The  Treasurer  reported  the  current  Bank  balance  stood  at  £10916.36.      
Clubs  who  had  not  yet  paid,  as  of  30th  April,  were  read  out: 
Chateau  Impney Cirencester CSMA  (Midlands) 
E.M.C.O.S. Ecurie  Royal  Oak Farnborough  &  District 
Oxford  University  Motor  Drivers’ Rugby Sixty  &  Worcestershire 
Streetly Sheffield  &  Hallamshire West  Midlands  Police 
 

12. YEAR  BOOKS  
 Bob  Budd  requested  that  all  clubs  keep  him  informed  of  any  changes  to  Officials  and  delegates  
 throughout  the  year. 
 
13. ANY OTHER BUSINESS: 

a) Ianto  Guy  (Harper  Adams  University)  is  now  a  registered  MSA  Paramedic. 
b) The  AWMMC  now  has  two  “advertising  pull-ups”.     Contact  Steve  Gregg.     These  are  being  used  

at  the  Shropshire  Show  in  association  with  Go-Motorsport’s  display. 
c) A  donation  has  been  sent  in  memory  of  Roger  Reed  -  Scottish  Association  Chairman  -  who  

recently  lost  his  battle  for  life. 
 

 
THERE  BEING  NO  FURTHER  BUSINESS  THE  MEETING  WAS  CLOSED. 

 

 

DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING:              

TUESDAY    9th  AUGUST   2016   at   8-15p.m.  


